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I commend Chairman Lieberman for holding this hearing today and for his sponsorship of the Domestic Partner Benefits and Obligations Act.  I’m honored to be a cosponsor of this bill to achieve greater parity in domestic partner benefits between the federal workforce and private sector employees.  It also requires same-sex couples to meet the same financial disclosure and anti-nepotism obligations required of other couples.

I’m also proud to say that Massachusetts has been at the leading edge of guaranteeing equal rights to same-sex couples.   The landmark decision in 2003 by the Supreme Judicial Court of Massachusetts legalized gay marriage in our state, and the opening words of the opinion by Chief Justice Margaret Marshall on rights and responsibilities are especially relevant to today’s hearing.  As she stated:
Marriage is a vital social institution. The exclusive commitment of two individuals to each other nurtures love and mutual support; it brings stability to our society. For those who choose to marry, and for their children, marriage provides an abundance of legal, financial, and social benefits. In return it imposes weighty legal, financial, and social obligations.  

Many companies in the private sector already recognize the value of extending employment benefits to same-sex couples.  In fact, more than half of Fortune 500 companies do so.  Obviously, competition is intense for top-flight employees, and restrictions that deny such benefits to same-sex couples can significantly reduce a company’s talent pool.  
The question today is how quickly we in Congress can move to end the growing imbalance between these benefits in the private sector and the limitations that federal employers face in attracting skilled workers. 
President Obama made the right decision earlier this year when he directed federal agencies to extend benefits to same-sex couples to the extent allowed by law.  Now, it’s up to Congress to see that Chairman Lieberman’s bill moves quickly, so that genuine parity can be achieved.
I also believe now is a good time to end the myth floated by opponents of same-sex marriage before the Massachusetts court decision. Their claim that same-sex marriage would undermine so-called “traditional” marriage was patently false.  In reality, no such danger existed.  Today, six years later, the institution of marriage has actually grown in strength because same-sex couples are being permitted to join this “vital social institution” called marriage. 
Granting domestic partner benefits will be another significant victory in the battle for equality for all Americans.  Again, I commend the Chairman for his leadership, and I’m hopeful we’ll approve his legislation without delay. 


